
 

REPRESENTATIONS 
REPORT OF MEETING DATE 

ITEM 
NO 

RESOURCES DIRECTORATE COUNCIL 20 JULY 2020 
 

5 

QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL 
 
PUBLIC ITEM   
This item is for consideration in the public part of the meeting. 
 

SUMMARY  

The following question has been received from a Member of the Council before the requisite deadline, as 
outlined in Procedural Standing Orders for Council and Committees of Part 4 of the Council’s Constitution, and 
before the statutory deadline for publication of the agenda.  

The question is reproduced below. 

If any further questions are received before the constitutional deadline, as outlined above, they will be 
circulated prior to the meeting for members’ information, under separate cover.  

Any question(s) will be heard during the Council meeting on 20 July 2020 and a response will be given by the 
Leader of the Council or any other member nominated by her. 

 
 
Question (1) received from Councillor Brian Gill (11 July 2020) 
 
‘As most of the members know, I am not a fan of the new crazy golf scheme currently in build at Fairhaven Lake at 
a cost of some five hundred thousand pounds of ratepayers money. The business case is fundamentally flawed 
due to the fact that it is spread over a ten year period and does not include the cost of money. Money is needed 
now to provide better support to the community. For example covering for shoppers in the high streets of  
Kirkham, Lytham and St Annes to increase the footfall. 
 
That being said, I understand it is committed monies and I therefore need it to succeed as a ratepayer. With this 
in mind can the council inform the residents what measures are being taken to stop the proposed pay and display 
scheme for the length of the promenade which will have a detrimental effect on visitors to the proposed 
attraction as well as the impact on local residents.’ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


